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STENGEL PRIZE

I should be glad if you would make an announce
ment to the effect that the first Stengel Prize of Â£100
has been awarded to Michael R. Bond, M.D.,
F.R.C.S.E., D.P.M., at present Senior Registrar in
Neuro-surgery, Killearn Hospital, Glasgow, for a
study entitled, â€˜¿�TheRelation of Pain to the Eysenck
Personality Inventory, Cornell Medical Index and
Whiteley Index of Hypochondriasis.'

C. P. SEAGER,
Hon. Secretary,

Stengel Prize Committee.
University Department of Psychiatry,
Whitele@yWood Clinic,
WoofindinRoad,
Sheffield Sio 3TL.

ThE GUTHEIL-VON DOMARUS AWARD

DEAR Sm,

The Directors of the Association for the Advance
ment of Psychotherapy, and the Editor-in-Chief
of the American Journal of Psychotherapy, are
pleased to announce that Robert G. Priest, M.D.,
Senior Lecturer in Psychiatry, St. George's Hospital
Medical School, was the winner of the second
Gutheil - Von Domarus Award, granted for his
original paper entitled â€˜¿�TheEdinburgh Homeless:
A Psychiatric Survey.' The prize was $750.00 and
a Certfficate of Recognition.

The deadline for the current Gutheil-Von Domarus
Award competition is December i@, 1970. Anyone
interested in obtaining the rules for the competition
should write to me at the address given below.

STANLEY LESSE, M.D.,
Editor-in-Chief,

American Journal of Psychotherapy.
55 West 8rst Street,

New York,
N.Y. 10024.

WORLD CONGRESS OF PSYCHIATRY

DFA1@Sm,

has been conferred upon us by the World Psychiatric
Association, I am pleased to inform you that this
event will takeplace in Mexico Cityfrom 28 November
to 4 December 1971, in the Unidad de Congresos
of the Centro Medico Nacional, I.M.S.S.

This Congress will be of great imporiance for
world medicine both for the quality of the scientific
papers and for the participation of the most out
standing personalities in the field of psychiatry.

JUAN Luis Ai.v@umz GAYOU J.

Insurgentes Sue 1748-503,
Mexico @o,D.F.

ASSOCIATION OF PSYCHIATRISTS
IN AFRICA

DEARSm,
At a meeting of the delegates attending the Pan

African Psychiatric Workshop held in Mauritius
from 22 to 26 June, 1970 on â€˜¿�MentalHealth of
Children in Developing Countries', the Constitution
of an â€˜¿�Associationof Psychiatrists in Africa' was
adopted. The following members were elected to the
Executive Committee of the Association for the next
five years:

Dr. T. Asuni (Nigeria)
Dr. B. Diop (Senegal)
Dr. A. C. Raman (Mauritius)
Prof. Allen German (Uganda)
Prof. H. Collomb (Senegal)
Dr.J. Wiche (Mauritius)

the Association provide for the
admission of Corresponding Members. Corres
ponding Members are psychiatrists or workers in
related disciplines, who may or may not have worked
in Africa, but who are interested in mental health
in Africa.

Corresponding members do not pay subscriptions
but may subscribe donations to the Association.

The Association therefore invites all those who
wish to become Corresponding Members of the
Association to write to the Secretariat at the address
below.

Association of Psychiatrists in Africa,
Brown Sequard Hospital,
Beau Bassin, Mauritius.

Ds@ARSm,

President:
Vice-President:
Secretary General:
Associate Secretaries:

Treasurer:
The Statutes of

A. C. R@sAN,
Secretary General.

On behalf of the Organizing Committee of the
World Congress of Psychiatry whose organization
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